Dear Parents and Carers

Letter from the Chair of Governors

We are almost towards the end of the first half term of the academic year and it has been a very busy start to the year.  I wanted to take this opportunity to update you on the recent work of the Governing Body.

At the end of the summer term three of our Foundation Governors, Martin Mayhew, Paul Bryant and Angela Smith retired from the Governing Body after a combined service to the school of more than 25 years. On behalf of the Governing Body and the school, I would like to express my thanks for their support, commitment and tireless work that they have given to St Mary’s during this time.
The Abbot of Ampleforth has made two new Foundation Governor appointments to the Governing Body, Liz Jones and Anna Dimond. Both are parents at the school and bring a wealth of experience, knowledge and enthusiasm to the team. In addition Emma Tolan has also been appointed a Foundation Governor having previously been a parent governor.  

The work of the governors is to provide strategic direction to the school by setting its aims and objectives, establishing policies and procedures, monitoring, evaluating and reviewing progress of the school and being accountable for the school finances. 

 We were very proud of our children and their achievements in the end of Key Stage results in the summer 2014 and provisional figures show that St Mary’s children performed better than children nationally across all areas of Reading, Writing and Maths.
The school development priorities for 2014-15 are to:
· Raise the standards of teaching across the school.
· To develop a vibrant and engaging curriculum.

· To ensure that the progress of pupils is monitored through regular assessments and tracking.
· To improve behaviour through a consistent approach

· To collaborate with other schools and teaching alliances to improve teaching and learning.

In addition the Governors have their own Action Plan which focuses on having a more robust approach to reviewing and evaluating the work of the school. To do this governors have allocated responsibilities in specific areas e.g. Maths, English, RE, Safeguarding, SEN & Inclusion, Health & Safety and Catholic Life of the school. Governors will spend time with the school Leadership team visiting the school and reviewing these areas, they will also wherever possible attend informal school events e.g. school masses and assemblies, productions, parents evenings etc. This will be parents opportunity to meet them!
We are in the process of updating the Governor area of the school website where you will find more information on the role of a school governor and the work of the Governing Body.
I look forward to what I’m sure will be a very successful year at St Mary’s.

Have an enjoyable half term break.

Angela Wicken

Chair of Governors

